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CONTACT KIPPAX PARISH COUNCILLORS

Parish Council meetings are held at 7-00pm on the third Thursday of each month at Mount
Pleasant Community Centre and are open to the public.
Planning meetings are also held monthly – please check notice boards or the website for
dates.
PARISH CLERK   
Colin Child BSc clerk.kippaxparishcouncil@btinternet.com
MAGAZINE EMAIL ADDRESS
magazine@kippaxparishcouncil.gov.uk
Disclaimer
PLEASE NOTE that whilst Kippax Parish Council may publish advertising for local 
businesses in the magazine, this is not a guarantee of the services provided. Views
expressed in articles and letters are not necessarily those of the Editors and/or Kippax
Parish Council.
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KIPPAX FRIDAY NIGHT PROJECT
Young people attending the Friday Night Project at Kippax Leisure Centre had a great session
on Friday 11th March, the young people engaged in Zorb Balling at the session.

The 16 young people had fun being rolled around and burning energy by rolling the Zorbs
and having fun.  Young people thought it was a great night and asked to have them again.
If you would like to get involved in the session it’s on at Kippax Leisure Centre on a Friday
evening 6.30 to 8.30pm open to young people aged 13+
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CHAIRMAN'S REPORT
Many thanks for your positive comments on Facebook and Kippax Past & Present about
the war memorial. I would also like to thank all those who gave donations towards the seat.
We are looking to install an information board giving details of when it was consecrated,
who sculpted it and who donated to the refurbishment. 

The Beacon lighting for the Queen's birthday hopefully went well and I hope you enjoyed
the refreshments.

I can also announce that the mini Breeze event that we held last year on Kippax Common
playing fields will be coming back again this year. The date is the 23rd July, from 1 pm to
5pm. 

In the last magazine I mentioned a Scarecrow competition for the village (just a fun thing.)
I have details on how to organise this but need helpers, anyone interested?  So far only 1
person has volunteered.

I know this next paragraph will alarm some of you but, we will be putting together the
Christmas switch on show in July. If you are a solo entertainer, part of a choir or group
please contact Doug or Gail. 

Does anyone know of a Christmas tree supplier? We usually have 2x 5metre (above
ground) trees, last year the quality was not good. We would need them delivered by mid-
November. 

Do you know of an area in the village that would benefit from improvements? It could be the
creation of a flower bed, or a communal growing area for vegetables. The Parish council
has done several of these but are always open to suggestions. Please note these projects
cannot be for a group or team wear, we have a separate grant scheme for this. Please think
about it and send in your suggestions.

Before you fall asleep from reading this please don't forget the photo competition. The winning
pictures will win a prize and feature in the 2017 calendar, if we get enough entries. We will
be looking for entries to the Design a Christmas card competition also; this will be run in
conjunction with the Schools. 

Cllr. Doug Morley   16/04/2016
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PHOTOGRAPHIC COMPETITION
Are you over 16 years of age by the 1st March 2016? Then you must enter our
Photographic Competition, organized by Kippax Parish Council.   
Photos can have been taken any time since January 2015.             
Closing date is 16th July 2016.
The Subject is “Kippax” - it could be a lovely view, ancient buildings, a stunning sunset,
wildlife etc., and you don’t have to be an expert or a resident to enter.
The overall winner will receive £50, and 11 runners up £20 each 
Entries will be judged on technicality and originality.
RULES
1) The entry must be sent as a jpeg, then attached and sent to the following address 
magazine@kippaxparishcouncil.gov.uk
Please include your full name, d.o.b. (optional) address, email and telephone.
2)  It should not have been entered for another competition or been published anywhere.
3)  A maximum of 2 entries in colour or black and white.
4)  No composite entries that stitch 2 or more components.
A reminder of the closing date: 16th July 2016
Winners will be notified individually and all results will be on
the website and Parish Council notice boards.

VILLAGE SERVICES
News from KRAP - (Kippax rubbish action patrol)                                                      

KRAP FAX:
Quote – Jeremy Paxman; ‘’It’s our country but it’s filthy. We need to act quickly. We at 

Clean-Up Britain, and you, need to make this happen.     
Mmmm --thought for the day – for country, substitute ‘’Kippax.’’ 

Back in February the ‘’1 piece of rubbish campaign was started by Leeds-born Ed Platt
which asked the people to show their love of the city by picking up one piece of litter every
day and binning it. Unfortunately the ‘’Litteratti’’ (rubbish chuckers) of Kippax decided they
could do better and so they threw down 2 pieces of litter every day instead of binning it. --
-- life gets tedious don’t it.
K9- Krap. In December 2015 the International Space Station flew over Kippax and Garforth
and could be seen with the naked eye in the night sky. Two thoughts crossed my mind; if
we can see them, how clear we must be on their space cameras and why are they flying
over Kippax and Garforth. I now know why --- Tim Peake has joined Garforth Dog Watch
volunteers and all you naughty K -9 poopers are being filmed. Isn’t science wonderful?

Kippax  chat ---- overheard in the Koop. 

K1. I went to an aerobics class at the Legion club last night and the instructor said,’’ O K
ladies - now hands on thighs.’’

K2. What happened then?

K1. Nothing – none of the class could see a thing!!    

Ron Shaw 
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KIPPAX METHODIST CHURCH

The Methodist Minister for Kippax is the Reverend Andrew Checkley, Tel: 0113 2877669.

Worship and other regular activities
Sunday 10:30 am Weekly Worship and Junior Church.
Monday 7:30 pm Fellowship Meeting 
Tuesday 9:30 - 11:15 am Coffee Morning

9:00 am Holy Communion on the first Tuesday
of each month.

Wednesday 12:30 pm Men’s Lunch Group meets monthly 
September to June

7:30 pm Weekly Dance Group
Friday 1:30 – 3:00 pm Babies & Toddler Group for mums and 

Babies/toddlers up to two years old.
7:00 pm - 8.30 Friday Feeling Junior Youth Club. 

(7 years and upwards)

(Please tel.0113 2869808 for availability of places.)

Saturday 8:15am Prayer Breakfast 2nd Saturday of the month
7:15 pm Dance, the 2nd Saturday of the month.

You are welcome to join us for any of these regular events, as well as the ones listed below
Pram Club & Toddler Group operates during term time only.

Baptisms and Weddings by arrangement with Rev Andrew Checkley.

June 27th  7:30 pm Monday Fellowship – Viva Vox Choir

For details of future events, look at the notice-board or at posters in the Church windows.

Church rooms are for hire, special rates for Children’s (Under 10 years of age) Birthday parties.
Ring 0113 2869488 for details.
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KIPPAX ART CLUB.
Membership continues to be strong but new members are always welcome. The members
continue to surprise with the variety of subjects that they paint, all styles, done in everything
from pencil, inks, water colours, and acrylics with amazing results. There are flower
arrangements, holiday memories, geometric patterns, numerous animals and even a group
including all the current attenders in a last supper arrangement. The relaxed atmosphere
ensures an enjoyable evening and with demonstrations and exhibitions we are all always
learning, so why not pop in and see. 7pm on the 1st, 2nd, 4th Wednesday's (and 5th if there
is one) at the Community Centre in Gibson Lane.

KIPPAX HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
Two small items may be of interest 

North Yorkshire Archives have acquired a collection of papers from Norton Conyers- some
of which refer to Kippax. 
Try  www.atticsandacres.com if you are interested.

It is hoped to have a talk by Maxine Willetts, who is leading the project at Kippax Library
later in the year 

Two members attended a Planning meeting of Kippax Parish Council and agreed to compile a
list of older buildings in what may become a Conservation Area of the village 

Edgar
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I   REMEMBER
I remember the open fields and meadows that bordered the footpath as I walked to school
when I was young. There were no swimming baths, no Wimpey houses – nothing past the
terrace houses on my left at Station Road until Orchard House – which no longer exists-and
the terraced houses that reach and overtake the corner of Butt Hill without a break.
These fields often made me late, so many distractions, water hens and other fowl were
often seen scuttering across the boggy land, exploring the tree lined beck that slipped under
the road, wending its way alongside the allotments and on and on towards Brigshaw Lane
and beyond.
Some days in the late Spring, the stretch of road from above the beck to Orchard House was
often difficult to negotiate. The road and footpath used to heave and undulate with millions
of leaping, baby brown frogs. It was like trying to walk on rolling brown water as the frogs
leapt to cross the road to escape the boggy meadows to hide in the lush open fields beyond.
It was impossible to put a foot down without treading on these tiny creatures. This never
ending leaping mass of frogs made it seem we were walking on a slick brown ocean.
They were so numerous and each barely half an inch long that one day, it was just impossible
to resist filling my pockets, intending to take them into school to show the teacher, and show
off of course, but it didn’t quite work out like I intended.
Catching frogs was great fun but ran away with a lot of time so being very late; again, the
scolding sent the frogs into oblivion until break time. It was puzzling how it was always the girls
who ran back to the classroom screaming. I could never understand it. Frogs, especially
baby ones, never hurt anybody, and the resulting pandemonium made it impossible to own
up to the river of leaping frogs in the cloakroom.
Wondering what was going to happen to the frogs bothered me for ages. I wanted them to
be safe and put back into the meadow, but I was too cowardly to ask. I had brothers to
answer to as well as the teachers – and as it was the boys who got the blame and hauled
I think, to the heads office. I chose to worry on the quiet.
So sorry boys, if you still remember that is.    Otherwise – least said – soonest mended
Although after nigh on 75 years.       Who cares?

KIPPAX DRAMATIC SOCIETY
At the time of writing, we have just finished a run of three performances of our latest Murder
Mystery ‘Legacy of Murder,’ all of which attracted larger audiences than ever and which
were greatly enjoyed by all concerned. 
We are giving ourselves a well-earned rest over the May Bank Holiday and then it’s back to
choosing a play for our major November production. The front runner at the moment is the mystery
drama ‘Instinct for Murder’ wherein a retired policeman investigates the so-called accidental
killing of a young woman two years previously.  Full details will appear in the September
issue of ‘Kippax Matters’ but as we have already had some pre-bookings we have opened
the booking plans early.  
Performance dates are:  Wednesday 23, Thursday 24 and Friday 25 November at 7.30 p.m.
and Saturday 26 November at 2.30 p.m.  Ticket prices remain at £6/£5 concessions.  
All performances will take place in St Mary’s Church Hall, Kippax.

To reserve your seat or for any other information about our society, please telephone: 0113
2862834 or 0113 2871693

Beginners Welcome – 1st session FREE

The Regen Centre, Riccall, YO 19 6PW - Tuesday
Juniors only (ages 5-15) 6.00 - 7.00 pm

Kippax Leisure Centre, LS25 7LQ  - Wednesday
Juniors (ages 5-15) 6.00 - 7.00 pm
Adults (ages 16+) 7.00 - 8.00 pm

John Smeaton Leisure Centre LS15 8TA - Thursday
Juniors (ages 5-15) 6.00 - 7.00 pm
Adults (ages 16+) 6.30 - 8.00 pm

"Parking Available"
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INFO FROM POLICE
This is a paragraph from a Newsletter sent from the office of Mark Burns-Williamson, West
Yorkshire’s Police and Crime Commissioner. 
It was sent in March so missed the March magazine. 

Protecting frontline policing.

Hundreds more police officers can now be recruited and Police Community
Support Officer (PCSO) numbers can be protected. We know that what
people want is more local visible policing and 76% of thousands surveyed
on the budget said they would pay more for neighbourhood policing and
more ‘bobbies on the beat’. It will cost taxpayers, on average, less than
eight pence a week.  

For the first time since 2010 external recruitment will be open to the public.
Joy Bate.

YOUR COMMENTS
Hi I would like to ask your readers what they think of the broadband we get in the Kippax
area. Kippax is no longer a small hamlet or village we are now a town and I would say that
every home has at least one comp or Laptop but the broadband  we get is  so slow and it
needs something doing to improve or make it better. I got in touch with a company that
boasts about faster broadband went through all the  chit chat then was told that  they can
not give me broadband in my area because the Parish council will not let them come in to
our area.  The reason why we have a bad broadband is because it come from Garforth and
the cables are old and out dated.
(Name and email address supplied)
Editors’ note: The above letter received the following replies:
I was intrigued by your letter and the information that you have been given, so much so that
I have copied our MP and local City Councillors into this reply.
You claim to have been told that it is the Parish Council that is preventing fast broadband
in this area, this is totally untrue. We are not even consulted regarding broadband provision
in Kippax but agree that it needs improving. 
After reading your letter I had a look at a website  www.cable.co.uk  which comes up with
104 deals for broadband ranging from 8 mbps to 38 mbps. This depends on what you want
to pay.   The site goes on to point out the variances by area for Kippax.  

Station Road/ Butt hill/ Westfield Lane average 11 mbps
Leeds Road 3 -  26 mbps
North of the High Street / Ascot Road/Goodwoods 1 - 17 mbps
Gibson Lane  2 - 3 mbps
Sandgate Drive/Cross hills                                          18 - 27 mbps

I do not have your address so cannot comment on where you are. 
There is also a website for Ofcom which is the regulatory body for telecom providers should
you wish to address your complaint direct to them   www.consumers.ofcom.org.uk 
I hope this information is of use to you 
Regards   
Cllr. Doug Morley   
Chairman Kippax Parish Council 

*********
The problem at the moment is that all the Broadband in Kippax uses BT's telephone infrastructure,
which in some cases dates back to the days of telephones with dials and bells! Virgin is due
to install higher quality fibre-to-home infrastructure so offer competition over the summer. 
I hope this is helpful and I will try and get some more detailed info on what Virgin are up to.
Kind regards
James
James Lewis
Councillor for Kippax and Methley Ward
Leeds City Council

*********
Further to the email from Parish Cllr Doug Morley, I can verify his comments that Kippax Parish
Council has been lobbying for better broadband alongside myself and local representatives.
Indeed, Parish Councils are not necessarily involved in the process of rolling out superfast
broadband but the lobbying from Kippax has been most welcome. This is a matter for the
local authority and BT Openreach. Nevertheless, I do know many cabinets in Kippax are
now fibre-enabled. You can check your specific postcode on the network checker here:
http://www.homeandwork.openreach.co.uk/OurNetwork/Superfast.aspx 
Best wishes, 
Alec
Alec Shelbrooke MP
Conservative Member of Parliament for Elmet & Rothwell
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HELLO FROM EVERYBODY AT KIPPAX LIBRARY AND ONE
STOP CENTRE.
We would like to express our thanks for your patience during the recent renovations to
Kippax Library and One Stop Centre.  Why not call in and have a look at the changes and what
is now available, we are sure you will agree the changes were worth the inconvenience.  
If you need to visit the One Stop Centre, it is now available in the village!  Please check with
Kippax Library and One Stop Centre for the times the service is available.
Please make a note of the new opening hours from the 9th May 2016.
Monday 10am  - 7pm
Tuesday 9am  - 5pm
Wednesday 9am  - 5pm
Thursday 9am  - 5pm
Friday 9am  - 5pm
Saturday 10am  - 1pm
Lots of lovely new adult non-fiction covering all manner of topics has been added to the
newly refurbished Kippax library. If you need some inspiration for your garden or want to
find a new hobby why not pop in and take a look.
In the newly refurbished junior section, we have a whole host of new books to keep your
children entertained, let their imaginations run riot with our ever popular Minecraft books,
we have children’s craft books to help keep them busy throughout the summer and remember
you can borrow them for FREE.
Kippax library will again be taking part in this year’s National Summer reading challenge,
this is a fantastic opportunity to encourage your children to keep reading during the long
summer break, the theme this year is Roald Dahl and there will be some fabulous challenges,
activities and prizes to win along the way, keep an eye out in the library for events coming
up.

Best Wishes Sue, Jane, Caroline, Ruth & Pauline
For up to date information on what resources are available online visit
www.leeds.gov.uk/libraries or follow us on 
Facebook, Twitter and Flickr at facebook.com/leedslibraries,   twitter.com/leedslibraries
flickr.com/photos/leedslibraryandinformationservice 

For a free, no obligation quote please ring 01977 730656 / 07957 768931
86 Park Lane, Allerton Bywater, WF10 2AP

ST MARY'S CHURCH KIPPAX
Clergy: Revd Rosemarie Hayes - 0113 286 2710

Revd Diane Flynn - 0113 286 4607
Revd Viv Master - 0113 2874408

REGULAR SERVICES
Sunday: 10.30am Sung Eucharist.
Tuesday:10.00am Said Eucharist (lasts approx. 20 minutes).
FIRST STEPS:  Every Thursday: 10.00am for children of pre-school age and their parents
or carers.

*Everyone, including children, welcome to all our services.*
DAILY PRAYER is said at 9.30am.

The Church is also open every Friday 10.00am-12.00 noon for anyone to come in and pray
or just sit silently.
The Parish Office at Kippax is open every Tuesday 7.00pm-8.00pm for the booking of weddings.
(Except Holy Week and Easter)
For Baptisms, please see the clergy at the Sunday morning service. Baptisms are held once
a month during the Sunday morning service or at 12.00 noon if preferred.
The clergy are also available to arrange visits to the sick and for Holy Communion to be
taken out to the sick and housebound.
The Church Hall is available for hire at very competitive rates - Large Hall and Kitchen or
Lower Meeting room with Kitchenette. More Details from Hall Manager, Stewart Fawcett,
0113 286 2730.
Visit our web site at http://stmarykippax.org.uk for more information on all our activities.

FLOWER & CRAFT FAIR - 8TH/9TH/10TH JULY 2016
8th July: Preview of flower displays in Church with cheese & wine & a concert
by a local Kippax choir Viva Vox - 7pm. Tickets £5.
9th July: Flower & Craft Fair - Lots of varied stalls, Cafe, Raffles, and Maypole
Dancing by Lorraine Harrison School of Dance - 10 till 4.
10th July: Songs of Praise in Church - 2.30 - everyone welcome.
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